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General Meeting at Buster’s 9/20 

TC’s last track event of 2023 at ORP 9/23 
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A Message from the Tell Tale Editor 

By Editor Tony Hauser 
 

This year, 2023, marks my sixth year as editor of The Tell Tale (February 2018 was my 
first issue).  I really was a little surprised when I started looking back at old issues and realized it 
has been that long.  As they say, time flies when you’re having fun and I’ve always considered 
being editor, as well as just about everything else I’ve ever done with Team Continental, very   
enjoyable. 

At this point in time I would like to begin a search for someone to replace me as editor.  No, the 
need is not immediate, however, I would like to see someone else take the reins by January or 
February at the latest. 

I use Microsoft Publisher, which works well and, I think, is pretty easy to use.  It usually takes me 
about half a day to create and electronically distribute each issue.  We are down to just five mem-
bers who receive a printed copy.  So, it’s not a huge amount of time to dedicate each month      
towards creating each issue. 

Contact me at editor@teamcontinental.com or call me at 503-438-0297 if you’re interested. 

Sincerely, 

Editor Tony  

 

HUGE TC ORP Track Day Discount Announcement! 
By Track Event Chair Jim Larfield 

 
As approved by the Board at the last BOD meeting: all Team Continental members who  
enter the Sept 23 track day at ORP will get a $100 discount. 
That's right 100 bucks off! 
That's only $180 to enter. 
That's a smoking deal. 
So come join us Sat Sept 23 @ ORP 
Sure to be a great day. 
 
See you there, 

Jim 

mailto:editor@teamcontinental.com
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2023 TEAM CONTINENTAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
AND APPOINTEES 

President  
Joe Harlan 
president@teamcontinental.com 
503-502-4671 

Vice President 
Jeff Menor 
vicepresident@teamcontinental.com 
503-519-6281 

Secretary 
Tiffany Neil 
secretary@teamcontinental.com 
971-678-4233 

Treasurer 
Cynthia Wilson 
treasurer@teamcontinental.com 
971-219-3184 

Communication Director 
Bill Murray 
communications@teamcontinental.com 
503-358-2617 

Driving Master 
Steve Lovejoy 
drivingmaster@teamcontinental.com 
503-986-3326 

E-Board Rep 
Jon Wilson 
eboard@teamcontinental.com 
971-219-3184 

 
 

Track Event Chairman 
Jim Larfield 
eventchair@teamcontinental.com 
 

Membership Director 
Dennis Roberts 
membership@teamcontinental.com 
503-318-7624  

Driver Training Registrar 
Toni Larfield 
dtregistrar@teamcontinental.com 
503-702-1482 

Race Registrar 
open 
raceregistrar@teamcontinental.com 
 

Tell Tale Submissions: editor@teamcontinental.com 

Deadline for October Tell Tale submissions is high noon October 11th. 
The Tell Tale is proudly sponsored by The Pac12 Pac10 Pac9 Pac7 Pac4 Pac2 

Conference.  The Conference of Champions. 

The Tell Tale 
The Official Publication of Team Continental (we wish it  
wasn’t, but our editor has nothing better to do with his time!) 
The Tell Tale is published monthly by Team Continental. All 
contents are Copyright © 2023 by Team Continental. All 
material herein may not be reproduced in whole or in part by 
any means, electronic, mechanical, electromechanical, mecha-
tronic or other, without the express written permission of the 
Editor. The authors retain copyright to their original work, as do 
photographers retain copyright over their photographs. All re-
printed articles within the Tell Tale, in whole or in part, are by 
permission or the author has been given appropriate recognition. 
Opinions expressed herein are those of the credited writer(s) and 
not necessarily those of Team Continental, its officers, mem-
bers, the Tell Tale staff or whatever the hell is left of the Pac12 
Conference. 
 
Publication of ads, articles, photos, etc. are subject to available 
space. All items for print should be forwarded to the Tell Tale 
Editor. When possible, articles should be submitted 
electronically by email. Ads and photographs should be 
submitted as scanned images, but B/W or color prints are 
acceptable. The Editor cannot guarantee return of 
unsolicited articles, manuscripts, photos, graphics, or other 
submissions. 

MEETINGS 
 

 

General Meeting 
 Buster’s BBQ Tigard, OR 

7PM 9/20/23 

 

Board Meeting 
Wild Hare Saloon, Oregon City, OR 

7PM 10/4/23 
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TC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 8/16/23 

Submitted by Secretary Tiffany Neil 

 

President’s Report:  Joe Harlan reported that CSCC’s Dash event went well.  We had a few mar-
keting items displayed.  Joe will be inventorying our storage container items at ORP. Some TC 
members were able donate rides to Veterans at the Dash.  A budget has been approved for a  TC 
banner.  Cascade thanked TC for helping at tech on Friday.  We had a great time and gained one 
new member. 

Event Chair:  Jim Larfield said, even with a shortage of people, our August 1st PIR event went 
great.  He thanked Tim Jorgenson for donating the lunches.  He also thanked Bill Harris and Kris-
tine Craine.  There is a track event meeting to discuss T&S at our ORP event.  We will be hosting 
an Instructor training seminar towards the end of August/beginning of September.  Time TBD.  
We need to discuss how we instruct for our driver’s training events. 

Jon Wilson reports:  Contest Board: emails have been sent to racers for rule change proposals.  
These need to be submitted by September 2nd.  Treasury: we have funds.  Merchandise: some has 
been given away; we still some available.  Asst. Driving Master: Thanks to all instructors.  We 
need instructors again at ORP on September 23rd.  Instructors will get track time for instructing.  
Banquet:  third weekend in January in Newport at same venue as last year.  This year’s theme is 
the 70’s. 

 

 

TC BOARD MEETING MINUTES 9/6/23 

Submitted by Secretary Tiffany Neil 

 

President Joe Harlan reported that the TC picnic/campout was fantastic and thanked Jeff Menor 
and Kristine Craine for all their work in organizing the event.  He also said the charity event at 
Cascade’s Dash went well. 

Jon Wilson called for volunteers and instructors at our upcoming ORP track event.  He also men-
tioned that there were no rule changes submitted by the Contest Board. 

Joe is working on ideas for media and networking. 

Track Event Chair Jim Larfield there will be a planning meeting on Thursday, September 14th for 

our ORP track event on the 23rd. 



Tell Tale 
Tony Hauser - Editor 
165 Halsey ST 
Saint Helens, OR 97051 
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